

Buckie & District Community Council Minutes
15th January 2018, 19:00 Buckie High School Lounge



Chair: Steve Thornton

Attendees

- Steve Thornton, Jack Johnston, Christine Allan, Ann Mitchell , Morag Stewart, Anne McKay, Kevin McKay , Alison Durno and Tricia Greenwood
- Councillor Gordon Cowie

Apologies

Cllr Sonya Warren and Cllr Tim Eagle

Topic		Discussion	Action	Person Responsible / Timescale
1.	Police Update	Police not in attendance		
2.	Minutes of Last Meeting	Minutes of previous meeting proposed by Alison and seconded by Anne.		
3.	Matters Arising	Defibs in Buckie area. It was noted that staff in P.I.T.S. bar had raised enough money to purchase a machine which they hope to place inside building. It was proposed and carried by all members present to purchase and install a de-fib unit at the Harbour Office Buckie. There are a number of de-fib machines around Buckie but o centralised list. In order that public can locate them. CC to find out and compile a list of locations.		
4.	BOWL	Beatrice Offshore Windfarm Limited Steve updated us on progress of grant applications. Still awaiting cheque for small grant scheme		
5.	Correspondence	N/A		
6.	Treasures Report	Christine reported on bank balance. Community councillors can claim travel expenses whilst travelling out with Buckie Expense forms to be given to treasurer		
7.	Reports			
	a) Local Councillor(s)	n/a		
	b) Community Council Sub Group	P.B – Groups Bucks for Buckie – Closing date for		

		applications 31 st January 2018 Money 4 Moray- Theme -Health and Wellbeing for all. Applications now open for this round of funding. Closing date 16 th February. Event to be held 18 th March		
	c) Buckie Harbour	Alison gave a brief report on this		
8.	Planning Issues	Two local planning applications received- no objections noted		
9.	The Joint Community Council of Moray	Next meeting is on 8 th February, Elgin Council Chambers		
10.	AOCB	<p>A number of community councillors attended one or both of the meetings held regarding the proposed closure of The Fisherman's Hall. We fully give our support to the committee that has been set up to look into the possibilities of a CAT (Community Asset Transfer) of this building. Alison Durno has joined this committee as a representative of BDCC.</p> <p>A.McKay reported moss covered pavement around March Rd. Jack to write to Mike Atherton, Moray Council regarding this</p> <p>A Mitchell gave an update on state of disused building in Main St. More slates falling off roof and lane has been cordoned off. Contact owners to see if this problem can be resolved</p> <p>A Durno reported that Bowling Green Brae deteriorating. Jack to contact Mark Atherton regarding this.</p> <p>C Allen reported on state of road up from Westerton Cottages Arradoul . It is badly flooded with a sunken verge on one side and large pothole to other side. A number of cars have been damaged. Jack to contact Mark Atherton</p> <p>J.Johnston noted that most people he has spoken to were in favour of the new traffic lights in the High St and wondered if more traffic control ie: zebra crossing for those wishing to cross at Well Rd could be proposed.</p> <p>This had already been noted previously as a maybe if there was money left in project. Contact Elaine Penny regarding this.</p>		<p>Jack</p> <p>Morag</p> <p>Jack</p> <p>Jack</p>

		<p>Reminder to attend meeting in the regarding proposed changes to Local Plan Fisherman's Hall 31st January 2pm - 8 pm.</p> <p>As there was no further business to discuss the was meeting closed at 8:25pm.</p>		
11.	Date, Time and Venue of Next Meeting	<p>19th February in Buckie High School Community Lounge at 7pm</p>		